

School Building Authority of West Virginia David L. Roach, Executive Director

2300 Kanawha Boulevard, East • Charleston, West Virginia 25311-2306 • Office (304) 558-2541 • Fax (304) 558-2539

April 14, 2021

Via Email and Regular U.S. Mail

Mr. Aaron Allred West Virginia Legislative Manager Joint Committee on Government & Finance Room E132, Building 1 State Capital Complex Charleston, West Virginia 25305

Re: School Building Authority NEEDs Projects Funding

Dear Mr. Allred:

Per the requirements in §18-9D-16, please accept the enclosed information regarding counties' requests for 2021 NEEDs Projects Funding. All counties were provided an opportunity to submit a funding request. The enclosed document provides the SBA staff's summary of the county projects that were submitted. This year we received \$286,857,215 in SBA funding requests from twenty-nine counties. Unfortunately, we only have \$75,850,000 available for distribution for these projects.

The Authority will make its final selection for project funding during the Quarterly Meeting on Monday, April 19, 2021. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office.

We are pleased to provide you with this information.

Sincerely,

David L. Roach Executive Director

DLR/sld Enclosures

cc: CFO Heather Brunton